

## **Sherkston Shores Resort** 905-894-0972 | 1-800-263-8121

<u>sherkstonshores@suncommunities.com</u> www.sherkston.com

May 2, 2021

Dear Trillium Vacation Cottage Owner,

As you are no doubt aware Sherkston Shores recently acquired Pleasant Beach Campground.

In order to facilitate access from Sherkston Shores a connecting road at the end of Trillium was constructed. This road is solely for the use of Sherkston team and the gate is to remain closed at all times. Access to Sherkston Shores by our customers at Pleasant Beach Campground is available only via the main entrance on Empire Road.

At the present time a temporary farm gate has been installed and will be replaced with a more secure gate. Security will be checking this gate periodically to ensure that it is closed and locked.

After this season Pleasant Beach Campground will be redeveloped and will likely remain closed until the 2023 season. During this development a more permanent connecting road(s) will be constructed between Pleasant Beach Campground and Sherkston Shores.

Exactly where this connecting point(s) will be is yet to be determined. As this project develops we will provide additional updates.

Should you notice any inappropriate activity in this area please do not hesitate to contact our Security team at (905) 658-0911.

Sincerely,

Sherkston Shores and Sun RV Resorts